
 
May 2024 

 

Hello fellow laborers in Christ,  

 

God is continuing to bless our deputation endeavors! In the month of May, we have visited or 

passed through Oklahoma, Texas, Lousiana, Mississippi, Alabama, Florida, Georgia, South 

Carolina, and North Carolina. As a result of your prayers, God has given us travel mercies for 

over 25,000 miles since beginning deputation full time in January and we are very grateful!  

 

God has provided opportunities along deputation to minister in different ways. In May, I was 

privileged to preach the commencement for the Christian school I taught at for two and a half 

years. It was a joy to see coworkers and students that I had taught and seen come to the Lord 

during my time there. God used that time in my life to teach me many lessons that will be 

invaluable to me as we move forward in the ministry. 

 

We were also able to attend my younger brother’s 

college graduation. Luc has completed a degree in 

Missions and has answered God’s call to return to 

the Ivory Coast as a missionary. He will begin the 

deputation process once he has completed his work 

in seminary. It is a great joy to me that God has 

graciously decided to use my brother as well in His 

service in the Ivory Coast.  

 

Prayer Request 

• As our son’s arrival date draws nearer, please keep both Micalah and him in your prayers. 

Because Micalah is carrying him very high, her ribs are constantly strained and bruised. 

Please pray that Micalah is able to gain some relief from the pain, and that both the baby 

and Micalah remain healthy. We are deeply endebted to you for your many prayers and 

encouragement. 

 

Thank you for your prayers, communication, encouragement, and support. We are blessed to be 

co-laborers with you in the furtherance of God’s glorious Gospel!  

 

In Christ, 

 
Bob and Micalah Mach 
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